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February and March have been a 

busy time at PATHS!  We were lucky 

to have Melissa Laycock join us for 

her Social Work major practicum 

placement in February, and she will 

be staying at PATHS until mid-April.  

Melissa is a great asset helping on 

some of PATHSõ current projects, 

and as she formerly worked at SO-

FIA House and had a position on 

the PATHS Staff Advisory Commit-

tee, she was already knowledgea-

ble about PATHS programs and our 

member agencies when she began 

her practicum. 

 

I was very fortunate to be able to 

join staff from Regina Transition 

House to attend the 2nd World 

Conference of Womenõs Shelters in 

Washington, DC, February 27- 

March 1, 2012.  What an amazing 

conference! I gained so much from 

attending, and would highly recom-

mend attending the 3rd WCWS 4 

years from nowñ wherever in the 

world it might be! Sincere thanks to 

the Muttart Foundation for provid-

ing funding to attend this confer-

ence.  (More on the WCWS later in 

the newsletter!) 

 

Recently, PATHS staff had a meet-

ing with Joyce Goodhand from the 

Canadian Network of Women's 

Shelters & Transition Houses, when 

she visited Saskatchewan.  It was 

great to catch up with Joyce about 

what the CNWSTH is doing and 

share with her all that PATHS has 

been involved in recently. 

 

PATHS participated in three events 

in Regina for International Womenõs 

Day on March 8th.  We had a dis-

play and distributed fact sheets and 

information at the Womenõs Repro-

ductive Health: Local & Global 

event held at the University of Regi-

na.  This event was the product of a 

partnership between 10 local 

groups, including the University of 

Regina Womenõs Centre and Uni-

versity of Regina Womenõs and 

Gender Studies.   

 

PATHS also attended a Steak Night 

held at the Owl on the University of 

Regina campus with proceeds from 

this event going to SOFIA House, 

Regina Transition House, Isabel 

Johnson Shelter, and Wichihik Is-

kwewak Safe House (WISH).  Thank 

you to Angelica Barth of the Campi-

on College Studentsõ Union for or-

ganizing this event for the second 

year in a row and helping to raise 

money for our local womenõs shel-

ters! 

 

As well, the event Celebrating the 

Arts was held at the Artesian on 

International Womenõs Day.  This 

event included a display of the All 

Beings Confluence art installation, 

as well as performances by local 

musicians and poets, including:  

Intercultural Grandmothers Uniting, 

Sacred Web, Brenda Niskala, Su-

sana Deranger, Mirtha Rivera, Cas-

sidy McFadzean, Tara Solheim, and 

Belle Plaine.  This event was pro-

duced by Bernadette Wagner 

(thereginamom) with proceeds 

generously donated to PATHS.   A 

huge thank you goes out to Berna-

dette for all her hard work putting 

this wonderful event together, as 

well as to all of the performers who 

put on such a great show and made 

the evening thoroughly enjoyable.  

As well, thank you to Kate and An-

drea (SOFIA House), Ronda (Isabel 

Johnson Shelter), Kim (Regina Tran-

sition House), Melissa (PATHS), and 

Christal (Amnesty International) for 

volunteering at the event as well as 

with set-up and take-down of the 

art installation. 

 

Kim Fellner from Regina Transition 

House and I gave a presentation on 

Creating Supportive Relationships 

That Lead to Non-Violent Communi-

ties at the 2012 Women's and Chil-

dren's Health Conference in Regi-

na.  It was a well-organized and 

interesting conference and we had 

great feedback and conversations 

afterward with the healthcare pro-

fessionals in attendance about the 

way interpersonal violence affects 

their work.  To go along with our 

presentation, PATHS updated our 

manual Working with Women who 

have Experienced Violence: A Hand-

book for Healthcare Professionals 

in Saskatchewan, which was origi-

nally written in 1990 and has now 

been revised three times.  This 

document is available for download 

from the PATHS website. 

 

This month, we wrap up our two-

year project Modelling and Mentor-

ing:  Creating the Supportive Rela-

tionships that Lead to Non-Violent 

Communities funded by the Status 

of Women Canada.   This project 

included: the development of the 

new PATHS website (launched July 

2011); the development of the 

PATHS Newsletter (now on our 10th 

issue!); the development of the 

Shelter Standards; hosting a confer-

ence for shelter and service staff 

across the province (May 2011); 

the development of Aboriginal 

Training Modules, Sharing Our 

Knowledge; and partnering with 

Regina Transition House to deliver 

a peer-mentoring pilot project for 

women who have experienced vio-

lence.  It feels great to have some 

of these tasks complete and to look 

back on PATHSõ progress.  Stay 

tuned in the coming months for 

news of the new initiatives that 

PATHS will be working on in 2012 

and beyond! 

Women by Takouviski, a street artist from Brazil.   
Retrieved from http://takouviski.deviantart.com/  
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Looking in the Mirror: Reflections on Racism  

by  Melissa Laycock, PATHS Practicum Student 

A provincial campaign to combat 

racism began this month, led by 

SIAST, with a series of anti-racist 

lectures by Tim Wise.   

 

For those who have not heard of 

Wise before, he is a renowned anti-

racist educator and author.   

 

Wise presented at four events in 

Regina over two daysñall of which 

had white privilege as the running 

theme.  Fundamentally, Wise de-

tailed how white privilege is central 

to all aspects of our North American 

system and that it is time for this to 

change.  

 

Wise is a fiery speaker who chal-

lenged the audiences, both with 

passion and with humour, to 

acknowledge and challenge privi-

lege in their everyday lives. Wise 

provided his suggestion for making 

changes in order to create a more 

equitable society, òSpeaking truth to 

power is redundant, because power 

already knows the truth é We 

should aim not at changing their 

consciousness, but aim at changing 

their comfort level.ó 

 

Yet Wiseõs core message was that 

first and foremost we all need to 

acknowledge our own inherited 

privilege (be it whiteness, gender, 

sexual orientation, etc.) and commit 

to challenging and changing our own 

behaviours. From Wiseõs point of 

view, any involvement in anti-racist 

activities, without this foundation 

will be meritless.  

 

It was encouraging to see the num-

bers of people in attendance at all 

the events, despite, or perhaps be-

cause, so often Saskatchewan is in 

one way or another racially divided. 

Yet the lack of empty seats indicates 

that if nothing else, the interest in 

changing things for the better is 

alive and well. From Regina, Wise 

travelled to Saskatoon and then 

Prince Albert.  

2nd World Conference of Womenôs Shelters  

by  Crystal Giesbrecht, PATHS Director of Member Programs and Services 

The 2nd World Conference of Wom-

enõs Shelters in Washington, DC was 

truly inspiring.  1,468 delegates 

from 84 countries attended the 

conference, which included 100 

workshops, as well as regional 

roundtables, plenary keynotes, and 

evening events over 4 days. 

 

The conference included speeches 

by Crown Princess Mary of Denmark, 

who spoke about the need to end 

violence against women, and former 

US President Bill Clinton, who signed 

the countryõs first Violence Against 

Women Act 18 years ago, and spoke 

of the connection between violence, 

poverty, and the environment.  As 

well, Lynn Rosenthal, the first White 

House Adviser on Violence Against 

Women, addressed the delegation. 

 

Lavon Morris-Grant, a survivor of 

domestic violence, telling her power-

ful story was a highlight (Lavonõs 

book, Whom Shall I Fear: A Spiritual 

Journey of a Battered Woman, is 

now available in the PATHS Library), 

as was the actor Victor Rivers who 

spoke about his experience growing 

up in an abusive home. 

 

As Global Ambassador for the Avon 

Foundation, Reese Witherspoon was 

in attendance to give a talk and 

present the Avon Communications 

Awards, which went to recipients 

from the UK, Canada, Rwanda, and 

India for their work increasing 

knowledge and awareness about 

violence.  Gloria Gaynor performed 

òI Will Surviveó, among other songs, 

at the closing ceremony. 

 

Workshops especially relevant to 

PATHS work included topics such as: 

client-centered safety-planning and 

risk management, improving con-

sistency across shelters, evaluating 

shelters, enhancing services for the 

LGBTQ community, engaging men 

and boys, reducing rules in shelter, 

and a Canadian Roundtable, facili-

tated by the Canadian Network of 

Womenõs Shelters and Transition 

Houses. 

 

The 2nd World Conference of Wom-

enõs Shelters was truly educational 

and everyone who attended left with 

an abundance of good ideas and 

inspiration!  Great connections were 

made with others who do similar 

work, in North America, and around 

the world! 

Crystal, Sue, Kim, Maria, & Ernesta (Regina Transition House), and  

Dena, & Karen (Moose Jaw Transition House) at the 2nd WCWS Closing Ceremony. 
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ñLove one 

another and 

help one 

another.ò 

 

"sákihitók 

mina 

wicíhitók."  

 
ñCree Proverb 



Page 3 

Belle Plaine performing at Celebrating the Arts  

on International Womenõs Day. 

The All Beings Confluence art installation hangs in the background. 

Poem by Märta Tikkanen  

At first it feels good 

quite incredibly and tremendously good 

that in spite of everything 

there also are people who see 

behind the façade 

who know 

and realize 

 

But then everything  

gets only more difficult  

 

Then the question comes: 

Why donõt you leave? 

 

Innumerable times Iõve been  

on my way 

 

if this drinking bout isnõt 

the last 

then Iõll leave 

 

if this malice affects  

the children 

then Iõll leave 

 

if he also starts 

to lie 

then Iõll leave 

and if he ever uses force 

on me 

then Iõll leave 

 

when the children can no longer 

take it 

then Iõll simply have to 

 

And all of it happened 

Still, I didnõt leave 

Why? 
 

This poem by Finnish poet Märta Tikkanen was read by Crown  

Princess Mary of Denmark at the 2nd World Conference of  

Womenõs Shelters, to illustrate the complexity of domestic  

violence on February 28, 2012.   
 

Retrieved from http://www.maryfonden.dk/Presse/Taler/H.K.H.-Kron 

prinsessens-tale-ved-2nd-World-Conference-of-Women%C2%B4s-Shelters-- 

Washington.aspx 

ñI cannot be free if other 

women are not free.ò 
ñDr. Sujata Warrier,  

Director of the New York City Program of the New York  

State Office for the Prevention of Domestic Violence,  

2nd WCWS, Feb. 28, 2012 

Hanging out with new friends at the 2nd WCWS Closing Ceremony!  


